## Sheer House Redevelopment

## **Good evening**

Thank you for signing up to receive updates about the redevelopment of Sheer House.

Those of you keen to see more activity on site will be pleased that ground analysis work will start on **Monday 15 February**. A small team of contractors with specialist equipment will drill a series of deep bore holes at several locations within the site.

The bore holes will allow detailed investigations to confirm the ground conditions identified in previous studies and will help us to de-risk the build and foundations.

All of the works will take place inside the hoarded area and any hard surfacing will be reinstated on completion. The specialist team has already undertaken a full risk assessment, including for covid-19, to keep them and the public safe at all times. Prior to starting they will be conducting a thorough inspection for any underground cables, pipes and other services.

The investigations are expected to take approximately three weeks to complete. In line with Covid- restrictions, there will be a limited number of staff on-site at any one time. We expect this to be no more than three operatives.

The investigation should not cause any significant disruption or access issues. If this changes, we will notify you via this email newsletter and the project Facebook page.

Should you have any questions about this work please do get in touch with us via our email info@sheerhouseredevelopment.co.uk and freephone number: 0800 061 4979.



## In the news

As anyone who picked up a copy of this week's Woking News & Mail will have noticed, news of our Reserved Matters planning application has been featured on page 3. It includes helpful links to Woking Borough Council's planning portal, through which members of the local community can submit comments on the application.

For those that missed it, the full article is available to read online here: <a href="https://bit.ly/3tNvpsL">https://bit.ly/3tNvpsL</a>



## Contact us!



Retirement Villages Group has gathered together a multidisciplinary team to help support the redevelopment of Sheer House in West Byfleet.

Public consultation and stakeholder relations are being managed by Keeble Brown Ltd, a specialist communications consultancy. You can contact us directly using the details below.



Or call us on our freephone number: 0800 061 4979.



Copyright © 2020 Keeble Brown, All rights reserved.

This newsletter has been produced by Keeble Brown on behalf of Retirement Villages Group.

We would welcome your views on the content of this newsletter. If you have any comments, please get in touch.

Want to change how you receive these emails?

You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>.